The Madison Parish Port Commission met in a regular session on Tuesday, October 30, 2018 at the Madison Parish Port Office.  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Frazier and a roll call was taken as follows:

Commissioners present:         Donald Frazier, Jim Tucker, Isaiah Ross, Harold Allen and                               Robert Charles Brown

Commissioners absent:	Charles Vining and Latasha Griffin

Other members present:	Mr. Terry Murphy, Director and Kimmeka Epps, Secretary/Treasurer

[bookmark: _GoBack]Visitors:	Neil Martin (Terral), Michael Whitney (Councilman Tallulah) and Carl Thomas 


Murphy provided information concerning the results of the insurance claims.  The claims is unresolved at this time.

 On motion given by Commissioner Allen and seconded by Commissioner Tucker, on approving the previous meeting minutes on Tuesday, September 25, 2018. The minutes were approved with no necessary corrections. Motion carried unanimously.

Secretary Epps informed the board of the need to amend the budget due to exceeding dollar amounts on several budgeted items.

On motion given by Commissioner Tucker and seconded by Commissioner Brown, the financial reports were approved with no necessary changes.  Motion carried unanimously.

Murphy discussed the rail switch options for spurs at the Northrup Grumman facility.  Remaining materials are still on the property from the previous job, those materials will be used for additional spur options.  No time set for that project.

Murphy informed the board of the project completion for the use of monies from Delta Regional Authority (DRA).

Murphy discussed the status of the potential tenant.  An email was provided to the board from the tenant with the intent to keep things moving.  Secretary Epps reminded the board that the  confidentially is in place with this tenant.

Murphy reported on the amount requested of Capital Outlay for several projects needed at the Port.  The projects included but are not limited to road construction from Hwy 65 to Port road, rail loop from Northrup Grumman facility, open sail dock facility, etc.

Commissioner Ross arrived on item F.

Murphy allowed Neil Martin (Terral) to make his request of the ramp usage.  Neil expressed the importance of the ramp usage to Terral.  The ramp access would allow for loading and unloading to support the business at hand.  Neil informed the board that Terral would help construct the ramp for the convenience of all loading and unloading.  Martin suggested the options of adding the usage of the ramp to Terral’s current lease.  Further discussions of the ramp will resume.

 Public comments: No public comments

On motion given by Commissioner Allen and seconded by Commissioner Ross to enter into executive session. Motion carried unanimously.

On motion given by Commissioner Allen and seconded by Commissioner Brown, to enter back into regular session. Motion carried unanimously.

Commissioner Allen responded to the request with stipulations on the next increments on January 1, 2020. Allen expressed his gratitude with the employees from their hire dates.  Increments were approved by the board.

There being no further business brought before the board, Chairman Frazier declared the meeting adjourned.

Kimmeka Epps					Donald Frazier	
Secretary/Treasurer					Chairman

